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Mr. Glen J. Weisbrod, P.Eng.

Regional Manager - Environmental Services
GFL Environmental Inc.

Site 414, Comp 9, RR4 Main

Saskatoon, SK S7K 3J7

Dear Mr. Weisbrod:

Re:  Notice of Alteration — Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act Licence 69 HW RR
— Exchange of Process Tanks and Containment (Term)

Thank you for your November 6, 2017 Request for Amendment to Dangerous Goods
Handling and Transportation Act Licence No. 69 HW RR for the GFL Environmental Inc. (formerly
Enviro West Inc.) hazardous waste collection facility. The alteration is a request to replace an
aboveground process tank, install high level alarms within process tanks and install a containment
curb within the process building.

Upon review of your amendment request, I have concluded that the environmental effects of
the proposed amendment will be insignificant, and, therefore, you are hereby authorized to carry out
the proposed amendment; pursuant to the following conditions:

1. All previous authorizations regarding the type and materials stored at the facility remain in
effect; and

2. An application for a Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act licence will be
submitted to the undersigned in accordance with the Act by December 15, 2017, if the
intention is to continue to operate the facility at 1090 Kenaston Boulevard for the handling
and management of materials beyond waste oil.

If you have any questions regarding licensing, please contact Ms. Cory Graham at 204-250-7645
or regarding the Petroleum Storage Program / Permit please contact Ms. Kim Fedick, at 204-470-8315.

Yours sincerely,

Tracey Braun, M.Sc.
Director

c: D. Labossiere, D. Smiley, Y. Hawryliuk, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement
Public Registries




